
Club Meeting Feb. 4th
Disaster Relief by the Red Cross

Mini-Social at Captain Tony’s
Feb. 10th

Lake Louise/Banff Trip
Feb. 20th - 28th
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WHERE  IN  THE  WORLD  IS  ALL THE  COLD
WEATHER?

My guess - … Canada!  Well off we go towards the end of the month.  I hope
we’ll at least get one club race in this year.  Look out Canada, The Spartan-

burg Ski Club Long Distancers are on their way!

What a great turnout out we had for the January meeting – there were 11 pots
of chili – I believe that is a Ski Club record.  Lots of variety and a first place

prize to Mrs. Jim Steffee (a.k.a. Sandi).  Bobby Joe, our Special Olympian, sure did seem to en-
joy himself, so much so that I feel the club should set a precedent and always have our chili

cookoff when we present our check to the Area 12 Special Olympics!

Lots coming up this month with our February program and a presenta-
tion by Pat Burton of the American Red Cross.  The program will be
centered around disaster relief and volunteers who give unselfishly of
their time to aid others in need.  Club member, Marcy Cassidy, will

have some photos from a recent disaster trip where she was surrounded
by devastation.  The meeting should prove to be both educational and

eye opening.  Please make every effort to attend.  The program will start
around 8:00 pm.

We have a mini-social at Captain Tony’s on Wednesday, February 10, and
our trip to Banff will highlight this month’s activities.  The upcoming

months will include our gag awards at the March meeting, and our officer
installation for 1999-2000 and awards ceremony at The Piedmont Club in April.

Tim’s got some exciting Special Events planned for March, and
as spring arrives, there will be all sorts of new things happening for

the club – be careful or you might miss something!

See you at the meeting –
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From Wilhelm’s Desk  .  .  .

Dear Friends of the Ski Club:

I still can’t believe it, but it’s finally happening – I am
retired, moving down to Florida, and getting married again.
But I don’t want to leave without telling you how much I
enjoyed the twelve years being a member of this fine club.  You
were not only friends in good times but you all went out of your
way when I needed it most and I will never forget that as long
as I live.

Serving you as an officer in various positions and two years
as president was a pleasure and only a small token giving back
to you for the many great events and joys I received in return.

I hope to be able to participate in some of the traditional
events in the future with Christina.

I wish all members happiness, prosperity, and the strength
to keep The Spartanburg Ski Club what it is – a club of friends.
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1999 ELECTION OF OFFICERS
The nominating committee held their annual meeting Monday,

January 18.  The following names were selected for the officer’s posi-
tions for the 1999-2000 Board of Directors:

  PRESIDENT:   JOY BOBO
VICE-PRESIDENT:   TED MUELLER

           TREASURER:   SHEILA HAYNES
   SECRETARY:   VILMA VOLL

Further nominations from the general membership will be accepted at
the club meeting, February 4.  Any member can nominate another
member for one of the offices listed above.  The election will be held

at our March meeting, and the installation of the new
Board officers will be held April 1 (yes, the fool’s day!) at

the Piedmont Club.  More details on that event will follow.

All club members are urged to participate in the nomination and vot-
ing process.  Keep in mind, there are other board positions available
that you may wish to be involved in.  If so, please inform any board

member of your interest.

Thank you.
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    For our Spartanburg Ski & Outing Club Feb. 10 mini social we will be meeting at Cap-
tain Tony’s at Hillcrest.   If you missed the last one, here is your chance to be there this
time. We will be meeting at between 6:30 and 7:00 p.m.,  as usual. Be sure to sign up at
the next meeting, call me at 948-0276, or email me at fpoint1@aol.com to let me
know you’re coming so we can plan for enough seating!

    For the mini social in March I have changed to Yannis Restaurant at Hillcrest Specialty
Row.  We’ll be meeting on St.  Patricks Day, March 17th  and we will meet at the same
time. So see you at O’Yannis.  Who knows, maybe they will have some green beer there!
Please sign up at next meeting, call me at 948-0276,  or E-mail me at fpoint1@aol.com
if you plan to attend.

                                                    Thanks

                                               Jim Steffee
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SPARTANBURG SKI & OUTING CLUB
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

1998-1999
POSITION NAME HOME PHONE WORK PHONE
PRESIDENT ALISON KIMBALL 515-9689 503-5900
PAST PRESIDENT WILHELM BRAHM 472-4793 250-5386
VICE PRESIDENT JOY BOBO 433-0802
TREASURER SHELIA HAYNES 592-0047 576-1691
SECRETARY MARIEL HUNKELER 864-322-7762
MEMBERSHIP TED MUELLER 592-3405 433-2220
ADVERTISING PIETER GROOT 585-9173 582-6448
PUBLICITY SANDI STEFFEE 948-0276
FUNDRAISING DOUG TINSLEY 579-1051 582-8151
NEWSLETTER TAYLOR BOMAR 576-3776 574-7245 x105
PROGRAMS Have Your Name Here – Call Alison
SOCIAL JIM STEFFEE 948-0276 583-9672
DAY TRIPS / ASST RACING BRYAN BOBO 433-0802 433-8640
CRESCENT OVERNIGHT JULIE BUETTNER 583-1997
OVERNIGHT TRIPS HERB LINDSAY 576-0322 579-5884
HOSPITALITY / GREETER VILMA VOLL 574-1589
RACING GERHARD BUETTNER 583-1997
SCRAPBOOK ELKE SCHOELLKOPF 472-5738 582-6387
SPECIAL EVENTS TIM CORBIN 587-6645

ALOIS KRUSSIG 472-9719

SPARTANBURG SKI & OUTING CLUB
PO BOX 2864
SPARTANBURG, SC  29304


